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Next Meeting Location:

The next meeting will be on Wed, November 10™ at the home of Robert and Kathleen
Jones. We will meet and look at their RV-10 project at 7:30PM. They are located at 7628
Noche Oscura Circle, Las Vegas. Prior to the meeting, we will meet for dinner at Famous
Daves BBQ at 4390 Blue Diamond Rd Las Vegas, NV. To accommodate us better, we
are meeting for dinner at 5:30PM in one of their group rooms in the back.

2010 Officers and Directors:

President: Roger Hansen

Vice President: Terry Frazier
Secretary: Sebastian (Seb) Trost
Treasurer: Brian Prinzavalli
Director: Dean Herrington
Director: Kathleen Jones
Director: Randy Holland

Presidents Corner

Last month we had a review of OSH 2010. It was definitely a wet one . . . at least at first.
One of the most interesting features in my opinion was the night air show, amazing, if not
a little bit “nuts”. If you have ever done aerobatics, you know that there is an amazing
amount of disorientation that occurs when you round and round and upside down, now
think about that when you can’t see the ground! I have a limited amount aerobatic
experience . . . all daytime I might add, and the thought of doing loops and rolls (the easy
stuff) at night terrifies me! Oh well, more power to them and my hats off to the person
who has the guts to do so.

With the success of the Pahrump YE event, we will launch into the Henderson event on
November 6™. Bob Simpson of www.businessaero.com is opening up Hangar 140 which




is the southernmost hangar that has access to Jetstream Dr. to allow the kids and parents
access to airport ramp. We will have plenty of airplane parking adjacent to the hangar.
Terry advised me that he has 6 airplanes which may be a little short of the capacity for
the expected 75 to 100 kids we intend to fly. If you can help the chapter out, call Terry
Frazier at 702-278-0273 or email him at fraziernv@earthlink.net and let him know that
you will be available.

The program for November’s meeting (Nov. 10" @ 7:30 will be at Robert and Kathleen
Jones’ home located at 7628 Noche Oscura Circle, Las Vegas. Their home is in a gated
community and the gate code is #8463. Robert and Kathleen, in case you don’t know, are
building a RV-10. We will meet for dinners at a location near their home at 5:30 PM.
Last year we met at Cane’s Chicken on Las Vegas Blvd. Robert and Kathleen are
checking into another location for dinner. We’ll use Canes as a fall back.

December’s meeting on the 11®, will be a dinner meeting (starting at 6:00 PM for social
hour of so) held the airport in our usual location. Dinner will be catered by a yet
unidentified provider, followed by a presentation by US Air captain Paul Grieshaber. . .
ok, for those of you who have trouble with German names, it is pronounce “grees-hob-
er’. Paul will be relating some of his adventures flying the Grand Canyon “before”
restrictions and knowing Paul, you WILL find this entertaining. Having flown with Paul,
who by the ways, is the pilot that taught me aerobatics, I can assure you he has some great
“stories”.

Roger Hansen
President EAA 1300

EAA Chapter 1300 Meeting Minutes October 13,2010

Called to order by Roger Hansen at 7:34PM
Welcome/Announcements

Guests/New Members
Chad Hesterman — new member — he and his Dad just starting an RV-7A
Tom Megan — new member — just moved from Marysville, WA — former VP,
newsletter editor, and Young Eagles rep — has a Sonex in progress
Gerald Creed — Aviation attorney and AOPA panel attorney
Hugh Mattern and Armin Tuma— EAA 1300 founders members

50/50 drawing
New member Chad Hesterman won $42.00



Treasurer’s Report- by Brian Prinzavalli

Started with $2424.17 — this is an adjustment of $18.38 from last month end
Poberezny picture framing of $255.90

Ended month with $2168.27

Motion to Approve — Ralph Millard — Second Fred Wilson — passed

Minutes from last meeting
Motion to Approve October minutes: Michael Beck — Second Robert Jones - passed

Announcements:
Reminder of the Mesquite Flyout on Saturday, Oct 23", Get a flyer if you’d like one.

Ford has an EAA discount plan on most vehicles (called ‘X-plan’ pricing). Roger has
some brochures if you’re interested.

We have an informal breakfast meeting on Saturday mornings at the Landings upstairs at
8AM - come join us.

Roger gave some more info on the DC-7 that travels giving rides. He’s looking for
interest in hosting if they come out to Las Vegas. There was interest in doing so.

Old Business-
Roger showed the framed poster of Paul Poberezny which is being displayed in the
Landings Restaurant.

Roger passed out the remaining copies of the Tech Soup software.
Terry Frazier gave an update of the Class B planning meeting. They re probably done
meeting. They had a good discussion, and they may eliminate the proposed 9-10K ring,
which would help open the airspace above Jean Airport.
We flew 52 kids and 4 members of the local press at Pahrump Young Eagles rally
New Business-
Ralph Millard talked about the Young Eagles rally ay HND on Nov 6™.

Looking for access from Mojave Aviation or other to get to and from the
flightline. Asked to put it on the website. The Boy Scouts and the home school group will
be there.

Discussed getting 2011 EAA calendars from national — consensus we aren’t interested

Roger is working on a speaker for the Christmas dinner

Motion to adjourn by Ralph Millard, second by Robert Jones.
Adjourned at 8:15PM



Transcribed by Seb Trost, Secretary

Webpage Material:

Everyone is encouraged to submit material, information, or pictures of interest for
publication on the Chapter’s Webpage. Send whatever you have to Randy Holland,
webmaster (randy @randyandrachael.com). The chapter webpage URL is
http://www .eaal300.org. Be sure to update any bookmarks.

Member Profile:

Looking for volunteers to give their profiles. We want to hear about YOU! We’ve
covered most of the BOD — we want to hear about you! Send your profile to Seb Trost. I
can send you a template of suggested topics. Be prepared to have you arm twisted at the
next meeting!




